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OFF TO A GREAT START
January is the beginning of the new year and the new school year. We have welcomed a smaller, COVID 
restricted class who has begun their two years of study. (More on those guys a little later in the student 
spotlight!) Each and every day I teach textual and topical classes, advise the students, and assist in studies 
as needed. In addition to the weekly classes, a new year brings the various administrative duties. Each year 
I give a brief workshop over research papers and plagiarism. The students have the full use of our library, 
some limited personal resources, and some electronic resources like e-sword. Many of these students have 
notnot done much research in English before coming to Four Seas. Most have never written papers about 
Biblical texts or topics in English. And, almost none of them have written at the level that we require. It is a 
learning process, and over the course of two years, the students get much better. This workshop should help 
them in school and later as the conduct research for manuscripts, articles, sermons, and Bible classes. 

Our work with the Jurong congregation continues and has expanded some. This past month I was invited to 
spend a Saturday with the Young Adult Ministry to discuss the topic of leadership. We used Nehemiah as an 
example of someone who took on the responsibility of leadership and used it to glorify God. Many of the 
young adults at Jurong are smart, enthusiastic, knowledgable, and professionally successful. As they 
continue to mature and grow, the local congregation here is surely in good hands. It is my prayer that my 
short time with them and the continued fellowship will help them develop their leadership and other 
spiritual qualities to the glory of God.

II continue to preach and teach for the local congregation as well. I teach a class over the book of Acts 
(second half) which I share with three other very capable teachers. It is the tradition here for each Sunday 
sermon to be taken by different men of the congregation. Ministers, elders, deacons, and members all take 
their turns preaching. I am regularly included in this rotation and preached in January over 1 Peter 2:1-5. On 
Tuesday nights I have a short program on Jurong’s Facebook page. Currently, it is our pattern to record each 
session and air it on Tuesday nights with one exception: the last Tuesday night of each month we host a 
FaFacebook Live session from 8:00pm-8:30pm local time. If our supporters and friends in the US are ever up 
early Tuesday morning (currently 6:00 am central time), we invite you to tune in. If you cannot make it live, 
those programs are archived on the page. The purpose of this program is to produce local content to pass 
from local members to community members for evangelistic purposes. Because of this, you will find the 
content aimed at that audience. The theme for the month of January was songs of victory in the Bible.




